Harrison West Membership Meeting January 20, 2010

Meeting called to order 7:00p.

Quorum was present.

Treasurer's report Checking \$933.15, Savings \$2.162.75, and CD's \$2,736.22. **Minutes for November** Mangia motioned Williams seconded it **Passed. Police precincts** are being redistricted. Ours is being split at Third Avenue. Everything south will be in the downtown precinct 16, and north of it will be in Precinct 4. Our area is the lowest in crime in the city. The entire city is being redistricted. HWS will try to have Deputy Chief Jacobs out for a meeting. We will have fewer officers in the area. FOP is not supporting the new redistricting. **Motion** Ken Wightman motioned that we contact the other neighborhoods to set up community meeting with Deputy Chief Jacobs. Pastor Morris seconded it **Passed.** (Mary Funk and Matthew Williams abstained.)

Parks Carol McCabe the first president of HWS passed away. The society had a discussion about renaming the Harrison West Park after her. Many felt that we needed to have a further conversation because there is a plaque dedicating the park to another person. A suggestion to rename the park Founders Park was discussed. Society decided to table the motion for now. The park committee will be meeting at the center on Feb 8th.

Development Wagenbrenner's now has the Kimbel building on Goodale. Thurber Village West has been sold.

Communication Committee will be presenting some new ideas for the web site & a monthly newsletter.

Meeting adjourned